
VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS OF THE UNITED STATES 

Mr. Harold Reed Barker 
P.O. Box 1492 
Boulder, CO 80306 

Dear Mr. Barker: 

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR 

May 14, 1985 

Thank you very much for your letter of May 6 and the enclosed 
materials. 

Since your visit in April we have issued a press release 
concerning the Korean War Memorial that will be published in each of 
the state VFW newspapers in the near future. We are also planning a 
feature story in a forthcoming issue of VFW Magazine and we will be 
sending out a nationwide news release in the future asking all Americans 
to write to Members of Congress asking for their support for a memorial. 

Additionally we have written to each of our state commanders 
and advised them of the pitfalls of the private fundraising groups. 
We are really pushing donations going directly to the American 
Battle Monuments Commission. 

I have enclosed a copy of the news release that went to our 
state publications. 
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